The August 15, 1983 Haymarket Town Council Meeting began at 8:07 p.m. with all members of Council in attendance. Mayor Gilbertson called the meeting together with a prayer and pledge of Allegiance. Minutes of the July meeting were read and approved after a correction was made regarding July meeting were read and approved after a correction was made regarding Mini Bikes. The new ordinance should have been excessive noise from mini bikes shall be unlawful in Town rather than mini bikes shall be unlawful in Town. Treasurer Gertrude Bean reported a balance of \$17,680.13 in the General Account and \$1, 478.70 in Revenue Sharing at the end of July.

In items of old business, Attorney Smith gave a report on his contact with John Sloper of the Sanitary District regarding whether the Town could collect fees from new hook ups that were not included in the orginal plan. Since he didn't receive a satisfactory answer to this, perhaps more will have to be done.

There was opposition on having the police crusier painted and body work done on it. It remains un-approved at the August meeting.

In new business; Mayor Gilbertson went over an ad in the paper concerning the final audit for HUD.

Alan Gossom was present at the meeting with Attorney Leo Scolforo. Mr Gossom gave a very enlighting talk on Wholesale Used Car Dealers's offices in Town or as they are now known Offices for the Sale and Display of Motor Vehicles. Three gentlemen received permission to operate them, they were; Earle Dixson, Ghalon Vehpour and Mark Leifer. Mr. Gossom also received a building permit to put on and addition to Gossom's Hardware Store. The motion for the car dealers was made by Councilwoman Bean and seconded by Councilman Sam Crouch, unanimously approved. For Mr. Gossom's addition to the Hardware Store, the motion was made by Mrs Bean and seconded by Councilman Orndoff, UNAN MOUSLY OF Roved.

A town resident, Mr. Stanton received permission to put two trailers (one a business trailer on his property near the railroad tracks) and another one on his property at Greenwhll Farm for Wade Jordan to live in until he could build a house for him Councilman Orndoff made a motion to approve this, seconded by Mrs Bean and approved.

While there, Mr. Stanton also made three good suggestions to Council, they were; better lighting in some parts of town, an addition to Town Hall for restroom facilities and the salary of the Mayor and Council members be raised.

Councilman Hugh Orndoff accepted the position as Police Commissioner aganin when the motion was made by Councilwoman Ann Smith and seconded by Councilman James Gossom.

With no further business, the August meeting adjourned at 9;20 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUMMITTED:

DOROTHY KELLERY TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

MURIEL GILBERTSON, MAYOR.